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September 8, 2017 

Mr. Mike Jouras 
Peoples Gas Light & Coke Co. 
Environmental Services Department 
200 E. Randolph Street, 24th Floor 
Chicago, IL  60601 

RE: Anode Installations (Corrosion Work) – 2622-40 S Martin Luther King Dr. 
Permit Address:  2622, 2630, 2640 S. Martin Luther King Dr., Chicago, Illinois 
Permit No.:  DOT843519 

 AECOM Project No. 60157647 

Dear Mr. Jouras: 

Pursuant to conditions specified in a permit (see attached) issued by the City of Chicago, radiation 
monitoring was required to be performed at the above referenced site.  AECOM Technical Services, Inc. 
(AECOM) provided the required radiation surveillance on August 29, 2017 for excavation activities. 

Surveying was performed on the fill soil removed at 2622-40 S. Martin Luther King Drive (see sketch) to 
install anodes for corrosion protection.  The work consisted of three excavations.  The first and third of the 
excavations were excavated to approximately 36 inches below ground surface (bgs).  The second 
excavation was excavated down to a depth of 54 inches bgs.  Refer to the attached sketch for the 
location of each excavation. 

A cleanup criterion has not been approved for this area.  Therefore, the per the City of Chicago 
monitoring program the field instrument threshold for potentially radiologically contaminated material is 
conservatively set at twice the field instrumentation background.  Gamma radiation count measurements 
for the project were made using Ludlum Model 2221 survey meter and a shielded 2 x 2 inch Nal probe 
(Model 44-10).  The field instrumentation gamma background for the surrounding area outside the 
excavation based on multiple measurements using a shielded probe was approximately 3,100 counts per 
minute (cpm).  Thus, twice this field instrumentation background, or 6,200 cpm, was considered as the 
conservative indicator of potential contamination.  For reference purposes only, the instrument gamma 
count equivalent to 7.1 pCi/g radium was 7,374 cpm (S/N: 172039) shielded.   

The excavation monitoring revealed no gamma counts above twice the field instrument background.  The 
field gamma measurements within the excavation during the excavation process did not exceed the 
instrument threshold previously stated, and ranged from a minimum of 1,900 cpm to a maximum of 4,900 
cpm unshielded.  The general subsurface stratigraphy was composed of urban fill and bricks.  Thus, there 
was no indication of the presence of radiologically contaminated fill soil based on twice the project 
specific field instrument background.  A copy of the permit and a field sketch documenting the area where 
work was performed, have been included as attachments.   

As part of the permit conditions, this letter has been forwarded via email to: 

 Chicago Department of Fleet and Facility Management 
 Attention:  Ms. Abigail Mazza 
 30 N. LaSalle St., Suite 300 
 Chicago, Illinois  60602 
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Please contact us with any questions you have regarding this letter or the reported results. 

Regards, 
 

     
Andrew Kozak Steven C. Kornder, Ph.D. 
Geologist Senior Project Geochemist 

cc: Abigail Mazza, 2FM 
 
Attachments: Permit 
  Sketch 
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background 3,100 cpm




